
 
 

 
 

         
 
 
October 4, 2021 
 
  

 
VIA EMAIL –  
 
Re:  FOIA request dated 9/27/21 
 
 
Subject: All emails from Superintendent John Sparlin to Executive Director of Human Resources, Executive Director 
of Student Services and/or Board of Education members of sd 308, regarding the inactivity and delaying of any action 
by sd308 on the high school swim coach investigation until the end of the current ongoing swim season due to lack of 
effort and/or evidence to support a termination decision, starting at the beginning of the investigation on June 25, 
2021 until September 26, 2021. 
 
 
Dear Mr. Guist: 
 
This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your FOIA request received on 
September 27, 2021 under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the 
above referenced information.  No records exist that are responsive to the request. 
    
To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 
be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 
Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2021>then select FOIA ID #21-
66. 
 

Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred an expense that comprised of the cost 

of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request. Let me know if you have additional 

questions. Thank you. 

 

John Petzke 
John Petzke, CFO 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 

http://www.sd308.org/

